
 

 

 

Thursday 4th July 2019 

 

Dear Parents/carers 

As we come to the end of another busy, productive year at Broomhill we 

prepare to say farewell to our Primary 7 pupils.  I speak for all members of staff 

when I say what a wonderful group of young people our P7 year group are.  

Each and every one of them has brought so much to our school and they have 

been fantastic to work with.  Our Scottish Curriculum for Excellence aims to 

develop within young people the four capacities:  Successful Learners, Effective 

Contributors, Confident Individuals and Responsible Citizens.  This year, our P7 

group have been tremendously successful in their learning and achievements 

with their attainment within the top 5% in our city.  They have contributed to 

the work of our school with consideration and thought and have been 

instrumental in helping us to move our school forward.  So many times, 

throughout the year they have demonstrated their ability to be confident even 

in situations which may take them out of their comfort zone.  Lastly and some 

would argue, most importantly, they have demonstrated that they are kind 

and caring, responsible citizens.  They have taken on so many different roles 

and responsibilities within school which have helped and supported our 

younger pupils and also helped their peers.  There’s no doubt that we will miss 

our Primary 7s but are so confident that they will keep the Broomhill vision in 

their minds, moving “Onwards and Upwards and continuing to Strive for 

Success”. 

 

I’d like also to take this opportunity to say a HUGE 

THANK YOU to all of the parents/carers, friends and 

relatives who help our school throughout the year.  We 

are very fortunate to have such fantastic parental 

support in all we do and we truly couldn’t “make 

Broomhill Brilliant” without you. 

So a special thank you goes out today to: 
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• All our Parent Council and PTA members who work so hard to raise 

funds to help support our pupils. 

• All our volunteers who work with Active Schools to help run extra-

curricular activities such as jogging club, netball and of course all of our 

Football Coaches. 

• Parents and carers who have come to work with pupils in class, 

supporting science activities or working with pupils during Maths Week 

Scotland, or supporting the teaching of French. 

• The countless volunteers who turn up to help escort pupils on local 

walks, or who come to help out on school trips 

• The parents who have helped to man our Pop-Up uniform shop or have 

helped with our Book Fair 

• Those who come to help make tea/coffee during events such as Sports 

Day 

This is only a brief account of the work parents/carers do for our school and I 

apologise if I’ve missed anyone out.  We really couldn’t do it without you – 

thank you! 

 

Some good news to share before the holidays – Mrs Leslie gave 

birth to a baby girl last Saturday.  Both mum and baby are 

doing well and we’re looking forward to seeing them both 

soon. 

Also looking forward to hearing of the safe arrival of Baby Gordon and Baby 

Webster early in August. 

A reminder that we have an additional In Service Day in August so pupils will 

now return to school on Wednesday 21st August.   

 

Have a wonderful summer holiday. 

 

Mrs D Reid 

Head Teacher 


